
To the Bloomfield Board of Health: 
  
I would like to recommend that Jeff Coltenback, a well-respected professional dog 
trainer and dog handler with whom I have worked on several occasions, be able to 
adopt the dog Memphis.  He will, without a doubt, provide this dog with everything he 
will need to have a good life and live respectfully in the community.   Jeff is responsible, 
and extremely knowledgeable about all dogs, especially bully breeds.  He is very 
serious and realistic about the dogs he takes into his care, and I trust and value his 
judgment.  
  
I have been involved in sheltering and caring for dogs for over twenty years, and have 
worked with many different canine trainers and behavior counselors.  Jeff is among the 
very top of those in his field. I would highly recommend Jeff Coltenback to adopt 
Memphis. 
  
 
Sincerely, 
  
Carole Michales 
Executive Director 
Pound Animal Welfare Society of Montclair, Inc. (PAWS) 
PO Box 149 
Montclair, NJ 07042  
 


